TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 14, 2006

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, King, Spencer, Colvin, Gaskell, Thompson and Parker (7:37 PM)

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  +/- 27

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM

2. Minutes of January 10, 2006 were reviewed.  Motion by Spencer and seconded by Colvin to accept the minutes as presented.  Motion carries 6-0.  (Parker not present).

3. Communications.  1.  Milton Township minutes have been received.  2.  Elk Rapids is working on Master Plan and has invited PC to advise and comment on the plan.  3.  Per Mr. Sullivan, there will be a Training Workshop for Planning Commissions and Zoning Boards toward the end of March.  In May, a workshop on Signage and Lighting.  Further info as it becomes available.  4.  Storm Water Retention by Grand Traverse Bay Watershed Council on February 28, 2006 at the Waterfront Conference Center at 6:30 PM.

4. Concerns of the Public.  There were none.

5. Continuation of Barr’s Forest Estates Site Plan Review.  Mr. Barr and Mr. Dennis Ireland addressed the PC regarding last month’s list of conditions regarding this site plan.  1.  The ten large copies of the plan are not yet available. 2.  The Health Department grants conditional approval and, once recorded with the Master Deed, will issue their final approval.  3.  Due to the 15’ elevation at the road site, headlights should not be an issue.  4.   Forrest Beach has been removed from the plan.  5.  In regard to the Fire Storage Tank issue, after legal consultation, Mr. Barr does not agree with the requirement for the tank.  Because the sites are for Single Family Homes, and there is no requirement in the ordinance for tanks in that circumstance, he does not believe it is appropriate to be asked to provide such a thing.  The reply from Mr. Russell is that it is a Township policy (to require water tanks for condominium sites).  Mr. Parker states that what they are really trying to do in the Ordinance is provide for the safety and welfare of the public and they have been consistent in the way they apply it. It is suggested that he can go to the ZBA with his request.

Mr. Barr continues by stating that the request to deed the tanks to the Township is, in effect, them taking the property and legally is considered inverse condemnation, which requires just compensation for the value of his land.  He states that he is not interested in entering into a legal battle with the township and would like to go forward in whatever manner is appropriate to address the issue, but feels the township’s request is inappropriate.

During Commission discussion, it is suggested that perhaps this is a question that requires legal consultation with the township attorney.  There is a motion by Spencer and seconded by Colvin to postpone a decision tonight on this purposed development, pursuant to receiving the benefit of the Township’s legal council on the points raised by the developer and Mr. Ireland, as well as the legality of the Township’s current ordinances and the issue of whether or not this involves the concept of a taking, this requirement to have a 10,000 gallon water storage tank.  No discussion.  Motion passes 7-0. 

6. Continuation of Water’s Edge Site Plan Review.  As per the request of Roberto Larrea of Wells Mansfield, Inc. in a letter dated February 9, 2006, the Developer has elected to currently withdraw the proposal without prejudice to resubmit the original or revised application.  There is a motion by Russell and seconded by Gaskell to accept the withdrawal of their Water’s Edge proposal.  Any application henceforth shall be considered a new application.  Motion carries 7-0.

7. Site Plan Review, New Hangar, Torchport Airport Lot 3.  Jack Knol, architect, describes the plans for construction of a hangar in the Torchport Commercial Airpark.  The commission is reminded that this is a previously approved site plan, and as far as Mr. Briggs is concerned, it complies with the ordinance.  There is a motion by Gaskell and seconded by Parker to accept the Site Plan for the Rudisel hangar as presented on Lot 3.  Motion carries 7-0.

8. Discussion of Zoning Ordinance:  Short-term rental.  Subcommittee report.  Mr. Parker addresses the PC.  What they have done so far is revise the draft that was passed out before.  They want the group to study it and give their feedback.  Two issues they have struggled with are how to get at the truth—how many folks out there are renting and how many aren’t.  Perhaps they don’t rent now, but may want to 10 years from now.  Parker fears they will get misleading information on the “do you or don’t you rent” question.  The other issue is how to tabulate the results in an unbiased way.  Sullivan responds that Antrim County Co-Op Extension Office in Bellaire can help with the design and tabulation of the survey.  It is further suggested that a special paper can be used that will print a message on the paper if it is duplicated.  Then the survey would not have to be numbered, which may encourage people to respond more freely if they feel their answers cannot be tracked back to them.  The PC is asked to take the survey home and write down comments for next month’s meeting.  

9. Land Use Plan & Maps.  Sullivan reports the cost estimate for development of the maps for the Torch Lake Township Master Plan from N.W. Michigan Council of Government is high at $3375.  He believes they can get that cost substantially reduced.  He’s guessing the cost will be more like $2500.  They will only bill for the hours of actual work.  He further suggests these costs should be incorporated into the Township budget.  He suggests moving forward with this company to produce the maps.  There is a motion by Spencer to accept the recommendation from Mr. Sullivan to use the N.W.M. Council’s mapping service as well as making the appropriate budget request of the Township Board.  Seconded by Gaskell.  Motion carries 7-0.

10. Election of Officers.  Russell is nominated for Chair.  No other nominations.  Russell for Chair passes 7-0.  Colvin is nominated for Secretary.  No other nominations.  Colvin passes 7-0.  Gaskell is nominated for Vice Chair.  No other nominations.  Gaskell passes 7-0.

11. Concerns of the Commission.  There were none.

12. Motion to adjourn passes 7-0.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.  

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

